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Thank you to the New Baltimore Lions Club for 

the invite to their Winterfest. I’m glad I started the 

tradition of the current District Governor           

participating in the Polar Plunge on Sunday       

afternoon. Not only was it a new experience but I 

believe I made the newspaper and a few social  

media posts. I look forward to First Vice District 

Governor Leo carrying on the tradition. As the  

pictures show, I polar plunged in style. And yes, 

that is the suit I wore to work that morning. 

Speaking of my work as a funeral director, I have the pleasure of being a 

mentor to an apprentice, a 23-year old graduate of the mortuary science  

program at Wayne State University. I recently asked her to sit in on a D.A.D.         

tele-conference meeting. When it had concluded, I asked her to tell me what 

she thought about the meeting. She stated that some people were rude, 

some kept interrupting others and that others were annoying. She wanted to 

know if I did this every week because through her eyes the meetings were too 

long. 

I want everyone to be aware that what one person considers friendly banter, 

whether in a meeting or teleconference, could be misconstrued to being 

rude.  Or worse yet, maybe the person was trying to be rude and that is    

exactly how it came across.  Interrupting others that are speaking is not only 

rude but also may show dominance or superiority .  I am not putting anyone  

 



or any club down, I just want everyone to be able to reflect upon themselves and how we 

each treat each other. 

If you believe there is an opportunity for you or your club to improve, then look at the 

Club Quality Initiative from Lions Clubs International. The Club  Quality Initiative is a 

strategic planning tool to help clubs identify opportunities for improvement. The 

program features LCI Forward and encourages involving the whole club in this excit-

ing process in order to make the club even better.  Also from Lions Clubs Interna-

tional is a “Blueprint for a Stronger Club.” According to LCI, the most effective Lions 

clubs regularly identify ways to expand their service impact, develop leaders and 

meet club members’ needs and expectations.  More    information on these topics is 

available from Lions Clubs International website. 

This month the district will be having three region meetings. I look forward to seeing the 

club presidents and club secretaries of both the Lions clubs and Lioness clubs at the 

meetings. 

I offer my apologies to the Royal Oak Lions Club and need to correct the    December 2019 

Membership Report. The Royal Oak Lions Club did properly submit their membership   

report online to LCI by the 11:59 PM cut-off on  December 31, 2019. I was wrong in my 

report. 

For the month of January 2020, I would extend a heartfelt thank you to 24 of 39 clubs for 

reporting January’s Membership Report to Lions Clubs International. Those clubs are 

Berkley, Birmingham, Clarkston Area, Clawson, Eastpointe, Farmington-Novi Centennial, 

Fraser, Hazel Park, Lake     Orion, Lathrup Village, Macomb Township, Madison Heights & 

Area, Mount Clemens, New Baltimore, Ortonville, Richmond, Rochester, Rochester Hills, 

Romeo, Royal Oak, Shelby Township, St. Clair Shores, Sterling Heights, Troy Community, 

Washington, and Wixom-Walled Lake Lions Clubs. Please remember that MMR’s should be 

reported in the same month. February’s Monthly Membership Reports should really be re-

ported by the end of February and not in the first week of March. The clubs listed above 

reported their Monthly Membership Report 

MyLion is still the application to use for 

reporting our club’s service activities and 

fundraising activities. This past year ,14 

clubs of  

of the 39 clubs reported some sort of   

activity using MyLion, whether a fund-

raiser, service activity or a club/district 

meeting. Thank you for using MyLion. 

For help with MyLCI or MyLion, please 

contact District Administrator Tracy   

Antrikin by email at                                

tracyant11@comcast.net or by phone at 

586-405-7036. 

Thank you for all you do. 

https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_gCdPTwkGuM06.jpg.pdf?v=2


1VDG Leo Schaefer 
The holidays are over and the start of 2020 is 

here, a New Year and a new start for District 11-

A2! We have so many things going on; there are 

euchre tournaments, a steak & shrimp dinner, a 

pancake breakfast, the Puppy Bowl, and a taste 

fest. All of these events are a great place to ask 

someone to become a Lion as they are right there 

seeing what we do as Lions. Take advantage of 

this! 

Sponsors, this would be a good time to check 

with all of the members whom you have brought 

into your clubs to make sure that they still have 

the same passion as when they joined. Nowadays 

this seems more important than ever before. New members need to be put on a            

committee or even be made a chairperson so they get involved right away. They bring fresh 

energy and new ideas. 

I will be in St. Charles, IL. for Governor training the week of February 9th. Because of this, I 

will miss the first two Region meetings. Feb. 19 is the Bear Lake Camp dinner and Feb.21-

23 is the Michigan Forum in Grand Blanc. The Forum is a fun place to learn new things 

about Lions. 

Enjoy the snow and the rest of the Michigan Winter   (Short)! 

1VDG 

Leo  



2nd Vice District Governor's Notes 

February is upon us already.  I, for one, am done with 

this cold weather and snow.  The calendar says that we 

have 38 days until the first day of spring and 131 days  

until the first day of summer.  Being in Michigan that 

means we should be done with the cold and snow  

sometime around June 4th!  We have Indian Summers in 

the fall where it gets warm after the seasons change, I 

think we need to have a new phase where it gets warm 

and sunny before spring comes.  As far as I am             

concerned, it can start tomorrow! 

We had a really good Cabinet Meeting here a few weeks ago.  It was well attended and a lot 

of great information was presented.  The next round of Region Meetings are upon us and will 

take place over the next few weeks.  It will be good to hear what all of the clubs are planning 

on doing to help support their community.  It is always good to hear what type of projects/

events other clubs are doing to get fresh ideas for your own club to try.  You never know 

what might be a success.   

Upcoming events along with the Region Meetings are the Bear Lake Kickoff Dinner on 

Wednesday, February 19th at the Fraser Lions Den and the District Euchre Tournament also at 

the Fraser Lions Den on Sunday, February 23rd.  Also, we have the Michigan Lions Forum on 

Saturday, February 22nd at the Holiday Inn in Grand Blanc.  This is a great opportunity to learn 

more about Lions-related topics and others, as well.  It doesn’t get much closer so if you can 

get there, don’t miss out on this chance.  I still have a few clubs that I need to visit, if your 

club would like me to come out, please contact me and let me know.  I will be more than 

happy to spend some time with you all. 

I will talk to you next month. 

 

2nd VDG Jim, Jr. 



Hello all!    

Well, I am back from my vacation to Aruba and let me tell you it was not an easy decision to come back. I 

was actually looking for homes there for 2 hours one day while It was raining.  What a beautiful island!  

Well, now back to reality…  my first half of being your Lioness Liaison is over now and it is onto the second 

half.  I still have 2 more clubs to visit and I am looking forward to setting those up soon.  

As all of you know, my fall project was Project Kidsight.  If there are any clubs who have not donated and 

still plan to, then please do so soon.  My spring project is the Bear Lake Camp.  With all of the improvements 

they are doing I am sure that they can use all of the help that they can get.  I know that they are looking to 

add more camp sessions for kids with different disabilities and are working toward that goal. Hopefully we 

will be able to help them get what they need.   

I have been looking at what PCC Frank Cunningham has been posting regarding all of the events that Lions 

and Lioness’s have coming up and it’s amazing to see what we can all do to improve the lives of so many 

people in our communities.  I also see that LCIF is doing so much to help those in need in Australia and Puer-

to Rico. Let’s see what we can do to help them raise monies for the people of Australia and Puerto Rico by 

donating what we can to LCIF.  Perhaps hold a fundraiser with all proceeds going to LCIF. (just a thought).  

Kindness, understanding and consideration for others is a hard thing to accomplish but I do believe we all 

have that in us.  If we did not, we wouldn’t be doing what we do.   

Lioness Liaison Kim Bone  



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Center Line Lions Club welcomes Kim Brideau, sponsored by Lawrence Brideau. 

The Center Line Lions Club welcomes Rebecca Binson, sponsored by John James. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Bob Higgins, sponsored by Mary Higgins. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Olya Rybak, sponsored by Tammi Graber. 

The Shelby Township Lions Club welcomes David Silvestri, sponsored by Timothy Barnes. 

The Ortonville Lions Club welcomes Kevin Palshan, sponsored by Eddie Albertson. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes Linda Makowski, sponsored by Paul Clark. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes William Younan, sponsored by Paul Clark.   





What’s Going on Around the  

District??? 

Calling All Musicians!!!! 

It is exciting to announce the formation of our very own Lions District 11-A2 band!  

The band will be called LIONSROAR and will be featured at an upcoming special 

event in late May! (There will be more on that later!) 

 

Practice sessions will begin in late February.  Any Lions who play guitar, bass, key-

boards, drums or who sing are encouraged to join.   

 

If you are interested in joining, then contact 

Lion Jim Diez of the Shelby Lions Club at 912-401-7299 

 



Seven Royal Oak Lions served over 8,000 meals to about 950 hungry Detroit residents on 9 days in 

January's hunger awareness month.  

Troy Community Lions Jim Quinn, Barb Myhal, Deb Lines and Donna Quinn delivered 17 fleece 

knotted blankets to the Beaumont Troy Pediatric Cancer Center for kids to use while receiving     

chemotherapy. 10 club members made the blankets as part of the Troy Community Lions Childhood 

Cancer project . 























Leader Dogs for the Blind is currently looking for more people who are interested in serving as a volunteer 
puppy raiser.  By “raising” a Future Leader Dog, you’ll help a person who is blind or visually impaired gain 
confidence, and the ability to travel safely and independently.  Raising a Future Leader Dog won’t only 
change someone else’s life- it will also change yours! For more information about raising Leader Dog pup-
pies, visit https://www.leaderdog.org/volunteer/raise-a-puppy/  

  

 Thanks, 

Kathleen Breen 

Lions Events and Logistics Coordinator 
Leader Dogs for the Blind 
1039 S. Rochester Rd. • Rochester Hills, MI 48307-3115 
Direct (248) 218 6407 

Toll Free (888) 777-5332 

https://www.leaderdog.org/volunteer/raise-a-puppy/

